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September 28, 2022 
 
Sent via email only to addressee at carlj@gatlinlumber.com 
 
Carl Johnson 
Gatlin Service Station 
61 Beal Pkwy 
Fort Walton Beach, FL 32548 
 
Okaloosa County – Regulated Storage Tanks 
Gatlin Service Station 
61 Beal Pkwy 
Fort Walton Beach, FL 32548 
DEP Facility # 46/8512279 
Chapter 62-761, FAC, Closure Assessment Report – Review  
 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
The Florida Department of Health- Environmental Health Division is contracted with the Florida Department 
of Environmental Protection (Department) to conduct the Storage Tank System Compliance Verification 
Program for facilities located in Okaloosa County.   The Florida Department of Health- Environmental Health 
Division has reviewed the August 25, 2022, Closure Assessment Report that was submitted by Clean Asset 
Environmental (CAE) and received on September 26, 2022 for the above referenced facility.   
 
For future Closure Assessment Reports submitted by CAE, the pictures of soil boring locations that are 
referenced on the Closure Field Form will need to be submitted for review. Also, future narratives will need 
to include what spill buckets were replaced (Regular, Premium, Diesel). 
 
The results as provided in the Closure Assessment Report and Closure Assessment Report (Revised) do 
not indicate the presence of petroleum contamination in the area addressed in excess of Department 
Cleanup Target Levels.  Please note that this letter does not certify that this site is not contaminated, and the 
Department reserves the right to require appropriate actions for this site in accordance with Chapter 62-780, 
Florida Administrative Code (FAC), if any contamination is discovered in the future in excess of Department 
Cleanup Target Levels. 
 
If you have any questions please contact me at 850-554-1112 or Charles.Payne@FLHealth.gov. Or, at the 
Florida Department of Health in Escambia County- Environmental Health Division, 1300 West Gregory 
Street, Pensacola FL 32502-3724. 

 

Sincerely, 
 

       Charles Payne 
       Environmental Supervisor I 
 
ec:   Robert Rich, CAE, Robert@cleanassetenvironmental.com  

https://twitter.com/HealthyEscambia

